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Our spring semester has been busy at AES!   Thank you to everyone who supported our first graders for their Mardi Gras 
parade!  They were thrilled to have the event.  We are now accepting bead donations for next  year’s parade; we would love 
for you to donate your beads for next year’s parade now! We also had a huge attendance for the Someone Who Loves You 
events.  Thank you for attending this special event!  

We have begun taking applications for our Prekindergarten classes for the next school year.  The flyer can be found on our 
school website. Kindergarten registration has opened online, but we will hold an in-person registration from March 17 to 21.  
Please share this information with all of your neighbors who have a child that will turn 5 by September 30, 2025.  If you have 
any questions about registration, please call the front office.  If families register before the end of April, they will receive 
information about  our transition tour to kindergarten and kindergarten camp.

The district Teacher of the Year will be announced on March 13, 2025.  We want to thank Mrs. Chellie Killian for representing 
AES in 23-24 and wish Ms. Heidi Pizani good luck at the upcoming banquet.

Our End of the Year Acadience testing will quickly arrive. Please help us to prepare your child for this testing by reading to and 
with your child each night and sending your child to school on-time daily.   As always, we appreciate your support and 
cooperation in all that we do. Our parents are truly the best, and we look forward to a successful and enjoyable end to our 
fabulous school year. Together, we will continue to sail the seas of success!

Lisa Perrin
Principal

We are committed to 
ensuring high levels of 
learning for all 
students to build a 
strong foundation.

Our students are engaged, well-rounded learners who accept others and 
work as a team.

At Allemands Elementary School, we believe…
all students can learn to their utmost potential.
all students will engage in quality experiences.

a student’s success is a collaborative effort among school, students, family, 
and community.

a physically and psychologically safe environment is essential to promote 
student learning.

excellence is worth the cost.



Date Activity

3/3-3/7 Spring Holiday Break  (students return on 3/10)

3/11 Art Show/Superintendent Gallery LPAC 5-7pm

3/12 Playgroup at 10:00

3/13 Stakeholder Advisory Group Mtg. @ 9:00
Volunteer Day @ 10 in Family Center 

Week of March 17-21 In person Kindergarten registration

3/17 Green Shirt Day (uniform bottoms)

3/19 Playgroup at 10:00
PTA fundraiser begins
Family Center Internet Safety (children and Adult) 5:30 pm 
Wetlands Watchers Night 6:00 pm

3/24 Report Cards go home

3/25 Family Center Spanish-Speaking Family Check In @ 9

3/26 Playgroup at 10:00

3/27 Family Center Internet Safety 9:00
(Adults Only)

3/28 Community Morning Meeting

3/29 Traveling Cajun Dancers @ Farmer’s Market

March

Spring is a lovely reminder about how 
beautiful change can be!!!!!!!!



Mardi Gras Fun
Thank you to all the volunteers who assisted with the building of the floats 
for the parade.  We appreciate the supportive family members and friends 
who attended the parade to watch their first grader.

Outerwear Reminders
Outerwear must open the length of the front by snapping, buttoning, or zipping.  No 
hooded sweatshirts may be worn on any school campus during the school day.  

In addition, please make sure that all of your child’s outerwear is labelled with their first 
and last name.  

We have a lost and found area with many unclaimed jackets.  If your child is missing a 
jacket, please make sure to have them come to the lost and found.

Sailing into Spring Success!





Stakeholder Advisory Group 
We are looking for parents, grandparents, and community members to work with 
us!  Our School Improvement Team wants to hear your voice in regards to making 
improvements to our school.  Each month we will hold a meeting with the group 
of stakeholders to talk about activities and initiatives.  These meetings will be 
in-person and will last 30-45 minutes.  We will hold these meetings on our  
Volunteer Days to accommodate stakeholders.  Thank you for your feedback!.  If  
you are interested in being a part of this group, please  contact Valerie Chiasson  
at vchiasson@wearescpps.org

Staff Achievement Awards

St. Charles Parish School System is seeking Staff Achievement Award 
nominees. One staff member from eight categories will be selected for 
recognition at the Staff Achievement Awards ceremony in April. The deadline 
to submit a nomination is Monday, March 31, 2025. Nomination forms and 
categories are on the district website under Public Information. Please 
consider nominating one of our amazing staff members!

Newsletter Delivery
As part of our efforts to embrace technology, take care of 
our environment, and monitor spending, we will have an 
electronic newsletter delivery.  Allemands Elementary will 
deliver the monthly school newsletters via email. 
Additionally, the school newsletter will be posted to the 
school’s web page. If you would like a printed copy of the 
school newsletter, please notify Lakia Butler at 
lbutler@ wearescpps.org and a copy will be sent home each 
month with your child. Thank you.

mailto:lbutler@stcharles.k12.la.us


                            

Three and four-year-olds are naturally creative. They are not limited by the boundaries of 
conformity and social expectations. Over the next few weeks, our classroom will become 
an incubator for creativity. We will explore creative things kids can do, turn recycled 
objects into treasures, conduct experiments to make new discoveries, and design and 
build structures. Be ready to think creatively at home when your child challenges you to 
become a puppeteer or to test gravity. We had fun at  our field trip to the Children’s 
Museum. 

Kindergarteners are blooming this spring! We are growing in 
independence in reading, writing, math, and social skills. In math, we 
are learning to break apart numbers using objects, pictures, and 
number bonds. This will help us to understand addition and 
subtraction. We are also learning how to write addition equations. In 
Skills, we are reading words and sentences. We are also practicing 
reading text and answering questions about what we’ve read. Let’s 
continue working hard both at home and school! Our kindergarten 
students enjoyed a learning experience and performance by the 
Philharmonic Orchestra at the LPAC.  



In the month of March, our first graders are continuing to build their knowledge 
in all subjects. In Skills, we are learning to read and write multisyllabic words and 
more complex code. We will start a new reader, Kate’s Book. This is a fiction 
reader. Have your child discuss the story read in class with you. You can help by 
asking about the characters, setting, and major events. Be sure to be reading 
every night and add it to your reading log. Your student is learning about place 
value within 100, comparing numbers within 100, and adding within 100. Please 
continue to complete the nightly homework to support your child with the skills 
we are learning. Please continue to remind your child of the importance in showing 
CARES throughout our learning day! Check out our cute Valentines boxes!

Thank you for attending parent-teacher conferences and Someone Who Loves Me Day. 
February was an eventful month! Students learned about famous African Americans. 
Our reading Knowledge domains were Immigration and Insects. Have a discussion about 
E Pluribus Unum with your child or ask them what is the one habitat in which insects do 
not live. As we wrap up the third quarter of school,it is extremely important to 
continue supporting your child at home. Be sure to have your child read fluently and 
answer question about the text.  Remind your child to write legibly and to continue 
practicing strategies when solving math facts. Remember to review your child’s 
homework after he or she completes it. In math, students will continue to use math 
strategies to problem solve and add and subtract within 
1,000. We will also focus on measuring length with 
metric units and and U.S. customary units. Have a 
discussion with your child about what he\she is learning. 
Working together, we can “march” into a successful
 month of teaching and learning.



March Books



Allemands Elementary Family Center                                     
Together We Can Make a Difference

Valerie Chiasson 
vchiasson@ wearescpps.org  985-758-7427
Wednesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays

How Can You Support Your Child’s Learning at Home:
● Demonstrate a positive attitude about education to your children.

What we say and do in our daily lives can help them to develop positive attitudes toward school and learning and 
to build confidence in themselves as learners. Showing our children that we both value education and use it in 
our daily lives provides them with powerful models and contributes greatly to their success in school. 
In addition, by showing interest in their children's education, parents and families can spark enthusiasm in them 
and lead them to a very important understanding-that learning can be enjoyable as well as rewarding and is well 
worth the effort required.

● Monitor your child's television, video game, and Internet use.
American children on average spend far more time watching TV, playing video games and using the Internet than 
they do completing homework or other school-related activities.

● Encourage your child to read.
Helping your child become a reader is the single most important thing that you can do to help the child to 
succeed in school-and in life. The importance of reading simply can't be overstated. Reading helps children in all 
school subjects. More important, it is the key to lifelong learning.

● Talk with your child.
Talking and listening play major roles in children's school success. It's through hearing parents and family 
members talk and through responding to that talk that young children begin to pick up the language skills they 
will need if they are to do well. For example, children who don't hear a lot of talk and who aren't encouraged to 
talk themselves often have problems learning to read, which can lead to other school problems. In addition, 
children who haven't learned to listen carefully often have trouble following directions and paying attention in 
class. It's also important for you to show your child that you're interested in what he has to say.

● Encourage your child to use the library.
Libraries are places of learning and discovery for everyone. Helping your child find out about libraries will set him 
on the road to being an independent learner. Remember that libraries also offer a quiet place for students to 
complete homework, and are often open in the evening.

● Encourage your child to be responsible and work independently.
Taking responsibility and working independently are important qualities for school success. You can help your 
child to develop these qualities by establish reasonable rules that you enforce consistently, making it clear to 
your child that he has to take responsibility for what he does, both at home and at school, showing your child 
how to break a job down into small steps, and monitor what your child does after school, in the evenings and on 
weekends. If you can't be there when your child gets home, give her the responsibility of checking in with you by 
phone to discuss her plans.

● Encourage active learning. Children need active learning as well as quiet learning such as reading and doing 
homework. Active learning involves asking and answering questions, solving problems and exploring interests. 
Active learning also can take place when your child plays sports, spends time with friends, acts in a school play, 
plays a musical instrument or visits museums and bookstores. To promote active learning, listen to your child's 
ideas and respond to them. Let him jump in with questions and opinions when you read books together. When 
you encourage this type of give-and-take at home, your child's participation and interest in school is likely to 
increase.

mailto:vchiasson@stcharles.k12.la.us
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Fomente el aprendizaje de su hijo en la casa
● Demuestre una actitud positiva con respeto a la educación. Lo que decimos y hacemos en 

nuestras vidas diarias les puede ayudar a desarrollar actitudes positivas hacia la escuela y el 
aprendizaje, y a desarrollar la confianza en sí mismos como estudiantes. Al demostrarles que 
valoramos la educación y utilizamos nuestro conocimiento en la vida cotidiana, les damos un 
ejemplo muy poderoso a seguir, lo cual contribuye mucho a su éxito en la escuela.

● Aliente a su niño a leer. Lo más importante que usted puede hacer para ayudarle a su niño a 
tener éxito en la escuela-y en la vida-es ayudarle a leer. No podemos enfatizar demasiado la 
importancia de la lectura. La lectura ayuda a los niños a superarse en todas sus materias. Más 
aún, es la clave para el aprendizaje de toda la vida.

● Hable con su niño. Hablar y escuchar cuidadosamente son dos destrezas que juegan un papel 
muy importante en el éxito escolar de su niño. Los niños pequeños aprenden las destrezas del 
lenguaje que necesitarán para tener éxito aprendiendo a leer a través de lo que escuchan a sus 
padres decir, las charlas entre los miembros de su familia y cómo son alentados a responder. Por 
ejemplo, los niños que no escuchan mucha conversación o a quienes no se les alienta a hablar y 
participar, suelen tener problemas al aprender a leer, lo cual puede causarles retrasos en su 
desarrollo escolar. Además, los niños que no han aprendido a escuchar con cuidado 
frecuentemente tienen problemas siguiendo instrucciones o prestando atención en clase. 
También es muy importante que usted le demuestre que le interesa lo que el niño dice y piensa..

● Anímelo a usar la biblioteca. Las bibliotecas son lugares de aprendizaje y descubrimiento para 
todos. Al ayudar a su niño a descubrir la biblioteca usted lo iniciará en un camino seguro hacia el 
aprendizaje independiente. Las bibliotecas también tienen un gran número de recursos para 
estudiantes de todas las edades, como material de referencia, computadoras y muchos tipos de 
libros, ¡sin mencionar que ofrecen un lugar tranquilo para estudiar y hacer la tarea! Servicios de 
la biblioteca para niños de edad escolar describe los servicios que las bibliotecas ofrecen a los 
estudiantes.

● Aliente a su niño a ser responsable y trabajar independientemente. Tomar mayor 
responsabilidad y trabajar independientemente son cualidades importantes para el éxito 
escolar. Fomente la responsibilidad, la independencia, y el aprendizaje activo ofrece algunas 
sugerencias para ayudar a su niño a desarrollar estas cualidades.

● Fomente el aprendizaje activo. Los niños necesitan participar en actividades de aprendizaje 
activo al igual que en actividades de aprendizaje independiente como leer o hacer tarea. El 
aprendizaje activo incluye hacer y responder a preguntas, resolver problemas y explorar 
intereses. El aprendizaje activo también se realiza cuando su niño participa en actividades 
deportivas, juega con sus amigos, actúa en una obra de teatro de la escuela, toca un 
instrumento musical o visita museos y librerías. Para promover el aprendizaje activo, pida que su 
niño comparta sus ideas con usted y respóndale.

Allemands Elementary Family Center                                     
Together We Can Make a Difference

Valerie Chiasson hablo español

 vchiasson@ wearescpps.org  985-758-7427
miercoles, jueves, y viernes

https://www.colorincolorado.org/es/articulo/los-servicios-de-la-biblioteca-para-los-ni%C3%B1os-de-edad-escolar
https://www.colorincolorado.org/es/articulo/los-servicios-de-la-biblioteca-para-los-ni%C3%B1os-de-edad-escolar
https://www.colorincolorado.org/es/articulo/fomente-la-responsibilidad-la-independencia-y-el-aprendizaje-activo
mailto:vchiasson@stcharles.k12.la.us


Someone Who Loves Me 
 

●



Black History Program



What an amazing STEAM Night!  So much learning and fun 



Spring Parade Information
Our Spring parade will be held on April 10th at 2:00.  Kindergartens 
walk in the parade and throw candy.  Kindergarten students will be 
able to wear their Sunday Best and invite four guest to this event.  
More information will be sent home at a later date.

Internet Safety and Wetland Watchers

To be one of the first families in the March 19th 
Wetland Watchers event, attend the internet safety 
presentation.  Our internet safety event will begin at 
5:30, and it will be appropriate for parents and children.  
Families will move from the presentation to the 
Wetlands Watchers Event. If you have any questions, 
contact Valerie Chiasson in the Family Center.



Our Otis Spunkmeyer Cookie Dough & More Spring  
Fundraiser  runs March 13 - 27! Please help us reach 
our goal of raising $8000 by participating!

CHECK OUT OUR AWESOME PRIZES!

All participants will earn a
DRESS DOWN DAY! 

+++PLUS+++

Sell $120 - Recess with Administrators

Sell $300 - Silly String Administrator(s)

TOP TWO SELLERS:
Principal/Assistant Principal for the Day

PTA Nominations for the 2025/2026 school year  will  
be accepted in the upcoming months! Please  
consider joining us next year! For more information,  
email us at president@allemandspta.org  

Catfish Character Traits
Equity
Our School Improvement Team has designated a character trait each month to teach the Essential 11 Traits each week. In addition, the PTA will support our 
school by sending home a family activity to practice this trait. In March, we will focus on Respect.  Our teachers will read a grade-specific book and review the 
trait during the month. Please help us to reinforce these character traits at home and in the community.

3/10 “Excuse Me” If you and another person accidentally bump into one another, say "Excuse me." It doesn’t matter who’s at fault if the bump was truly an 
accident. 

3/17 “Yes ma’am” “No sir” “Please” “Thank you” 
When responding to any adult, you must answer by saying "Yes, Ma'am" or "No, Sir." Say “Please…” and “Thank you…” when appropriate.

3/24 Equity/Fairness

3/31  Integrity-do the right thing when noone is looking

Let us know if your child shows this character trait at home or the community by returning the information below.  We will read it during 
the announcements to celebrate your child!

Student Name: ___________________________________________

What did he/she do to show acceptance in your home or the community?

______________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

PTA News

Scan QR Code or visit our website at 
www.allemandspta.org 
for all things AES PTA:

PTA Membership, spiritwear
and all other PTA related news!

mailto:president@allemandspta.org
http://www.allemandspta.org










Phonics is the ability to use knowledge of 
letters and sounds to read and write words.

Spend time reading with your child at home. 
Listen to them read and give them 
feedback to support their reading. Here is a 
bookmark you can print out and use when 
your child is stuck on a word.






